College of Science and Engineering Policy, Planning, and Budget Council (PPBC) Minutes
October 12, 2023
Attending: Dietmar Schwarz (chair, Biology), Brian Hutchinson (Computer Science), Bob Mitchell (Geology), Amr Radwan (Engineering & Design), Takele Seda (Physics & Astronomy), Amy Anderson (Mathematics), Tim Kowalczyk (secretary, AMSEC), Janelle Leger (Dean, advisory), Jackie Caplan-Auerbach (Assoc. Dean, advisory)
Absent: Chemistry representative (transitioning from Ying Bao to Jay McCarty), SMATE representative (no currently appointed representative)
1. Dean Leger provided an update on the university budget and impacts on CSE plans for the current and next academic years (AYs)
2. Councilors approved the minutes of the May 25, 2023 PPBC meeting (5 yea, 0 nay, 2 abstentions)
3. Councilors reviewed the minutes of the September 28, 2023 PPBC meeting. Corrections were made to include a list of absent members and invited guests and to indicated the PPBC chair. Councilors then approved the amended September 28, 2023 PPBC minutes (7 yea, 0 nay, 0 abstentions).
4. Waivers to COPEP policy on CSE committee appointments: PPBC chair Schwarz points out that there already exists a footnote in the COPEP stating that departments can request a waiver to the nomination and term limit policies, which is then reviewed by PPBC. The footnote is visible in the .docx version of the COPEP but not in the .pdf, so review of these formats for consistency will be needed this year.
5. The CSE DEI committee requests PPBC to update the COPEP for consistency among acronyms associated with accessibility, diversity, equity, and inclusion efforts, which currently appear in the COPEP varyingly as DEI, EID, and ADEI. DEI or ADEI will be most consistent with university community use of these acronyms. 
6. Councilors discussed 10 nominees for open positions on sub-committees of the Research and Creative Activities Council (RCA Council or RCAC).
a. A holistic approach to prioritization included factors such as Councilors’ knowledge of candidates’ existing service activity, degree of recent involvement with undergraduate or graduate research and creative activity (depending on the sub-committee(s) of interest), and prioritization of opportunities for early-career faculty where possible.
b. Councilors ultimately unanimously approved one nominee each for the Graduate and Undergraduate Research & Creative Opportunities Grants sub-committees.
7. No nominations have been received for the CSE vacancy on the university Academic Fee Committee. Chair Schwarz will pursue an additional round of outreach to department chairs for faculty self-nominations, with the goal of voting on candidates at the next PPBC meeting.
8. Dean Leger shared that DAC has discussed the Strategic Planning Task Force concept, with initial feedback largely in line with that received from PPBC. Targeted outreach by the Dean to assemble a small but representative CSE Strategic Planning Task Force is ongoing.
9. Associate Dean Caplan-Auerbach reported that the Power, Equity, and Justice (PEJ) task force is being re-established and picking up where it left off in its efforts to bring this set of GURs to the program.
